
 
SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION  

THANKING DEBORAH A. MILLER HER FOR HER SERVICE 
TO THE CITY OF STAMFORD  

AND 
CONGRATULATING ON HER RETIREMENT 

 
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller was first employed by the City of Stamford in 1985 as a 
Sanitarian in the Environmental Health Division of the Health Department, and is now retiring 
from her position as Supervisory Inspector III, having served our Health Department for more 
than 34 years; and  
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller has always displayed a high level of energy and a positive 
attitude in her work while working in the best interests of the City and its residents; and 
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller has protected the health and environment of the City and its 
residents through public education; enforcing state and local codes; providing oversight for the 
Beauty, Barbering and Cosmetology Establishment Licensing Program and Massage Parlor 
Licensing Program; helping prevent childhood lead poisoning and other diseases; ensuring the 
safety of public establishments, air quality, water quality and much more; and 
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller has been an active participant in numerous civic, labor, social 
justice and community organizations, including serving as a Director of the Connecticut 
Association Housing Code Enforcement Officials, where she previously served as a Board 
Member and Scholarship Chairwoman; Finance Committee Chair of Optimus Health Care 
(formerly Bridgeport Community Health Center); President of the Connecticut Community Action 
Program, UAW International, Region 9A; and as a member of the Connecticut Public Health 
Association, and the American Public Health Association; and 
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller has received certifications as a Connecticut Registered 
Sanitarian and as a Certified Health Education Specialist, and has received numerous awards 
recognizing her work, including Housing Inspector of the Year; and  
WHEREAS, Deborah A. Miller’s leadership, professionalism, and knowledge of complex details 
of public health and environmental safety will be greatly missed. 
On behalf of the residents of this City, extend to Debbie our sincere and grateful appreciation on 
her many years of professional dedication and our best wishes for the future. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the 30th Board of Representatives that it expresses 
its sincere gratitude to Deborah A. Miller for her dedication to the City of Stamford and wishes 
her the best of luck in all her future endeavors. 
 

Approved by the 30th Board of Representatives 
this 5th day of April, 2021 

 
 
 
______________________________   ___________________________ 
Matthew Quinones, President    Susan Nabel, Clerk 


